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Burris Environmental Services.
Attn: Mr. Steve Burris

4310 Amsterdam Street

North Charleston, SC 29418

Re: Extension of submission deadline for Work Plan

4210 Azalea Drive, SCDHEC Site ID 400059
Consent Agreement 010-180-W
Charleston County

Dear Mr. Burris:

In its review of the Groundwater Monitoring Report, March 2017 Sampling dated April 2017 the
South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control (the Department) directed you to
submit a work plan for collection of indoor air samples on or before November 30, 2017. The
Department further indicated that a work plan for complete delineation of the groundwater
contaminant plume should be submitted on or before January 31, 2018.

During a phone conversation on December 14, 2017, your consultant, Michael Muthig of IPGX
indicated that he was drafting a plan to address both the vapor intrusion and groundwater
concerns. In subsequent email correspondence Mr. Muthig projected submission of a work plan by
the end of March. Further email correspondence has suggested that there have been some
discussions with neighboring property owners, however details were somewhat vague and the
Department has not received a work plan at this time. Given the need to coordinate activities with
the adjacent businesses, the Department is extending the deadline for the combined work plan to
June 30, 2018.

Please note that the adjacent property owner (Brenntag Southeast) has scheduled groundwater
sampling and remedial pilot testing for the week of June 4. It is my hope that activities at both sites
can be coordinated to provide a clearer understanding of overall site conditions and a more
productive path toward site closure.

Please contact me if you would like to set up a meeting with the Department or to discuss this
project.

Kindest Regards,

S.C. Department of Health and Environmental Control
2600 Bull Street, Columbia, SC 29201 (803) 898-3432 www.scdhec.gov
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Tim Hornosky, P.G., Project Manager
Voluntary Cleanup Section ,

Division of Site Assessment, Remedlat|on & Revitalization

cc Lucas Berresford, Manager Voluntary Cleanup Program, BLWM
Christine Sanford-Coker, BEHS Low Country (Charleston - McMillan)
Robert McDaniel, Compliance & Enforcement Section, BLWM
Steve Burton, Brenntag Southeast, 4200 Azalea Drive, North Charleston, SC 29415
Michael Muthig, IPGX (email: MGM.IPGX@Gmail.com)
File # 50975



